       Merrylee Primary School 
Minutes of Meeting held 23rd April 2012

Present:   Ruth Doherty, Elspeth McIntyre (chair), Melanie Unkles, Helen Pattie, Liz Mahindru, Jackie Clark, Russell Bridges, Graeme Esson, Cllr Stephen Curran, Emma Gillan, Julie Syme, Shona Barrie.
Apologies:  Ashley Weir, Sharon Faggan, Wendy McNaughton, Amparo Ruiz-Prado, Selwynd McCausland, Emma O’Hare, Lorna MacKenzie, Alison MacDonald

Feedback from Newlands/Auldhouse area committee

Cllr Curran explained the reason for the refusal of our application was due to Health and Safety reasons, submitted by the two other councillors.  He felt this was clearly not good enough and was very apologetic. He suggested that we should resubmit our application after the elections on the 3rd May as another meeting will take place within 6 weeks of the election.

Elspeth is to write to Maureen McKenna to bring this to her attention and see what Educations response is.

Volunteer workers were also discussed and Jackie is going to forward on more information about this.

PC Website

Jackie and Emma dealing with this, it is nearly ready to go live, a link to the football club has to go on.  Russell has information regarding the server which he will liaise with Emma and Jackie about.

Facebook was discussed in quite some detail with regards to it being used as a form of communication for the school.  It is on the agenda at the PA meeting where it will be discussed further.  Liz was unsure about it but felt that might be due to lack of knowledge on how it all works.  

PC Constitution

Currently our accounts are not audited, but the constitution says they should be.  The PA has a volunteer who Audits their books and it was suggested that that person should be approached to do the PC’c books as well.  This was to be discussed with Wendy.

Elspeth felt there was a need to be able to have access to our bank statements quickly, this would help speed up any applications, thus Lorna is to ask the bank for 2 copies of the statement to be issued – one to be sent to the school address and one to go directly to Lorna.

Dog Fouling

Jackie had a meeting with Cllr Curran and Paul McGrath regarding the maintenance of the lane – this will now be down by the guys that maintain the local park.  During the weeks of 12th – 25th March there were enforcement officers out and there are now more dog bins.  Paul is going to liaise with Jackie regarding putting slabs down.

AOB

Liz discussed classes for New Year – there are going to be 14 classes with a new school role of 393.  The GP room has now been turned into a class room, Mrs McKenna’s office gave £3500.00 for help in buying furniture, ideally we would like a carpet in the room, however we have been quoted £20,000.00 for this by the council.

New school meals menu, does not show the vegetarian option every day.

The High Commissioner of Nairobi visited the school, and was extremely impressed.

Education officer of Australia is coming for a visit in May.

Thai delegation coming in September.

Urban Jungle – Some of the trees do not seem to be doing too well – Scott’s Pine, New Oak tree and 4 lime trees, Ruth will liaise with Felicity regarding this.

Youths on the obstacle course – It was suggested that the gates be locked and parent’s collecting from after school care should use the community entrance.

Liz to remind parents in the next newsletter that no dogs are allowed to be brought to the school exits.

Date of Next Meeting
Provisionally 17th September, 7pm – AGM with the PA, Mel to liaise with Wendy to confirm this.

